Want to start reporting locally-issued certificates?

This is Ezra. He’s an institutional researcher at a local community college.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Santiago, one of the CTE deans at the college, would like to see locally-issued certificate data on his childcare programs in the LaunchBoard, a statewide dashboard that shows student outcomes. However, his college does not currently report this information to the Chancellor’s Office.
Locally-issued certificate data can be included as part of the college’s annual MIS upload, even though the certificate has not been approved by the Chancellor’s Office.
Ezra explains that he can include the certificate data in future years, but that he will need approval from an administrator to resubmit data for prior years. 
Ezra and Santiago work together to list the benefits of resubmitting data like: Getting more accurate information on the number of graduates for supply and demand analyses, viewing employment and earnings outcomes in both the LaunchBoard and DataMart, and more students eligible to be included in the CTE Outcomes Survey. 
In addition, by reporting local certificates, students who earned these awards will no longer be mixed in with skills-builder students in the Student Success Scorecard.
With this information in hand, Ezra and Santiago now have a compelling case to make for uploading local certificate data.
You can find out more by visiting the LaunchBoard at calpassplus.org/launchboard

